
HANOVER TOWNSHIP RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD 
3630 Jacksonville Road 

Bethlehem, PA 18017-9303 
Minutes 08/13/09 

 
MEMBER ATTENDANCE:  Sallie Bartos, Bob Roll, Betty Soltys, Karen Kennedy, 
and Alex Sahaydak  
 
7:35 PM:  Call to Order:  by Betty Soltys, seconded by Karen. 
 
Review and approval of minutes from July 2009:  Motion to approve by Alex, 
seconded by Bob.  Approved by all members. 
 
7:40 PM:  Report from HTCC: 

 The HTCC just received approval for an extended care after school program 
for ages 3 – 12, with a maximum of 24 students.  Please check the Community 
Center for a fee schedule.   

 A state grant was received for $5,000.00 and the USGA contributed golf clubs 
to implement a golf instruction program for 11 and 12 year olds.   

• The USTA will help contribute towards a “Quick Start” tennis program to be 
implemented this fall.  

 
7:50 PM:  Park Reports: 

• No specific parks to report on at this time. 
• Betty has been researching the use of poured rubber at the playgrounds instead 

of playground mulch.  Using poured rubber will alleviate the maintenance and 
cost of playground mulch.  Betty plans to discuss this with the Township 
Manager. 

 
8:00 PM:  Pedestrian Right of Way: 

• The Park and Recreation Board recommends a Pedestrian Right of Way 
sign at the intersection of Hanoverville Road and Harriet Lane. 

 
 
8:50 PM:  Motion to Adjourn  

• Betty motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Bob Roll seconded the motion.  All 
members voted in favor.  

 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 10, 2009.   
 
 
Submitted by: K. Kennedy 


